

May 25, 2022

ELA

2022 MAY 23 AM IO: 4

Dear Honorable Chairman and Members of the Council.

I am contacting you in my capacity as President of The Stone Harbour Condominiums Home Owners Association.

It is our understanding that at the upcoming June 22, 2022 Bristol Town Council Meeting you will be reviewing and issuing entertainment licenses for local dining and entertainment venues.

I respectfully request that the outdoor entertainment licenses at the Thames Waterside Bar and Grill and the DeWolf/ Newport Hotel Group wedding tent venue be modified. Our request is modest.

I request that outside entertainment on Friday and Saturday cease at 11 PM instead of the present midnight ending time. Entertainment inside the tent or up on the elevated patio should not be considered "inside entertainment".

I think that a valid argument for relief from the Town can be made based on the fact that other venues such as Mt. Hope Farm, Blithewold and Linden Place are required to cease outside music at 10pm Sunday through Thursday and 11pm on Friday and Saturday. (I know that these are classified under Sec 10-35. However, the impact on abutting properties is the same)

This request has no impact on the entertainment inside an establishment and should have no detrimental effect on revenues.

On behalf of the residents of Stone Harbour Condominiums, I hope that you look favorably on this request.

Sincerely yours,

Howard G. Sutton

President

Stone Harbour Executive Committee

JUN 2 2 2022

MEETING